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THE WI HIVE 
Your monthly buzz on Suffolk West  

Chairman’s Chat  This month WIs are busy 
holding their Annual Meetings - reviewing their 
achievements in a year of stops and starts, whilst 
electing committees to continue their success. 
Over to our Chairman Julie Higgins who, with her 
Adviser hat on, has attended some of your 
meetings. 
I had the pleasure of going to Bury St Edmunds 
Afternoon’s Annual Meeting earlier this month, 
they’re not technically one of ‘my’ WIs but their 
appointed Adviser Maggie Glavin couldn’t be in 
two places at once so I willingly stepped in.  Well 
the one thing I found out about them is they like 
food, they’d laid out a mini feast which we all 
tucked into after the business side was 
complete.  How easy the business was as well, a 
willing committee and a President very happy to 
be re-elected, congratulations to Sally Waterson, 
you’re doing a grand job.  Following a very 
amusing quiz, more amusement at the raffle (no 
one wanted the picture frame), what a lovely WI 
they are.  This is an example of a WI who have 
stuck together through Covid and are now happily 
meeting face to face again. 

My own WI, Risby, held their Annual Meeting 
where I was pressed into action again as stand-in 
President for the night. It was a very easy and 
amicable meeting, lots of fun, oh they are 
noisy.  Luckily Maggie was on hand this time to 

keep us in order as she very competently led the 
election for President. Well done to Janet Brown 
for taking this on for another year, I know you’ll 
enjoy it.   

If you’ve had yours I hope it went well, if not, I 
hope it goes well and if you need help, please ring 
an Adviser (you’ll find their details in your WI Year 
Book). We’re always here to help! 

Now, we can’t not mention the big event on 
everyone’s lips, the Queen’s Jubilee…. 
Pedalled by the Bury St 
Edmunds Rickshaw Team, 
the Jubilee Torch and its 
torchbearers have been 
making their way around 
Suffolk. Risby WI member 
Jean Savigar was proudly 
chosen to ride in the rickshaw 
for the contribution she made 
to Risby by organising the Risby Covid Support 
Group at the start of the pandemic in March 2020.                                          
         Jean. 

I am also pleased to say that Rachel Thomas, 
retired Board Member and President of Newmarket 
WI, pedalled the rickshaw round many of the 
villages, a great achievement, well done Rachel. 

Enjoy the Jubilee celebrations everyone, 

Well Done Jean 
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Hello from the WI Office It’s been another 
busy month across Suffolk West. We started May 
with our Soup & Natter ladies lunch. The title says 
it all really, it’s where our Catering Queen Yvonne 
King whips up two homemade soups for our ladies 
to enjoy, whilst they catch up with friends. It’s 
running every month and you can find more details 
for the June and July lunches on pg. 4. 

Thankfully, WI members are never deterred by the 
weather and the rain held off for our Nordic 
Walking taster session. The sun also shone for our 
day trippers who hopped on a coach to the 
National Arboretum. You can read all about that on 
pg.3 courtesy of Pat Collinson. Thank you so much 
to everyone who attended these events, you all 
contributed to their wonderful successes. 

Unfortunately it’s not always the case though. 
We’ve had to cancel the Science For All event 
scheduled at the end of May due to lack of ticket 
sales. It was a really tough call, but like any charity 
we can’t afford to make a loss.  We’d like to thank 
those who did book tickets and we’re sorry to 
disappoint you.  
On a happier note, we had some really lovely 
feedback last month about The Hive’s new format. 
We’re so pleased you’re still enjoying it and it’s 
wonderful to see your reports pouring in! So on 
that note, keep sending in your WI news to 
office.swfwi@gmail.com and don’t forget to send in 
your photos too because we love to see you in 
action! The deadline for the next issue is 
Wednesday 15 June. 
And most importantly, the WI 
Office will be closed Thursday 2 
June for the extra bank holiday.  
Enjoy the celebrations ladies! 
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This month we reveal the  
Board of Trustees for 2022-23. 

  Rachel Hows and Rachel Sparks, Office Team  

Julie Higgins 
Chairman 

Risby  

Maggie Glavin 
Vice Chairman 
Horringer & Ickworth 

Margaret  
Brackenbury 

Vice Chairman 
Moreton Hall 

Tina Walker 
Newmarket 

Jill Gooch 
Vice Chairman 

Risby  

Janet Brown 
Risby  

June Bryant 
Risby  

Linda Gridley 
Bury 

Brenda Last 
Treasurer 

Stanton 

Yvonne King 
Elmswell Exchange 

Helen Lindfield 
Bury 

Anne Ling 
Thurston 

Sally Waterson 
Bury Afternoon  
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Six of us from Glemsford WI joined other WI 
members of Suffolk West Federation’s outing to the 
National Arboretum in Staffordshire along the A14 
and M6. 
On our arrival, after coffee, we went to look round 
the Chapel before joining the others for our land-
train tour of the 150 acre Arboretum: home to over 
25,000 young trees, all with plaques saying who 
had planted them in memory of loved ones, and 
over 400 memorials, all very different, representing 
people from all walks of life – the Armed Forces, the 
Emergency Services and Civilian Organisations. 
A commentary told us about many of these 
memorials. I liked one for evacuees which had a 
dozen children playing on a wall or sitting reading. 
After lunch, Glemsford members went to look for 
the WI memorial, as far from the Centre as you 
could go but there were always Arboretum guides 
to point us in the right direction. 
A passer-by took a photo of us sitting on the 
limestone seat dedicated to the WI and 
remembering its help with the war effort. 
On our way back to base, two of us found the 
memorial to the crew of HMS Sheffield and other 
seamen lost in the Falklands War that had only 
been there for 2 weeks, while the others found that 
of submariners that was just being completed. An 
Admiral there told them that he would be back the 
following day with Prince William and 1700 other 
guests for its unveiling. 
At 4.30pm we were on our 3-hour journey through 
“England’s green and pleasant land” back to 
Suffolk. 

Glemsford Girls: Gill, Ann, Pat, Lesley, Sue & Merlyn 

It had been well worth the effort and I can highly 
recommend this to other WI members and their 
families. 

Pat Collinson, Glemsford WI 

To Pat for that glowing review! 
We’d like to say a HUGE thank 
you to our Vice Chairman, 
Margaret Brackenbury for 
organising it, and we’re not the 
only ones…  

My husband and I would like to say a very big 
thank you for arranging the trip to the National 
Arboretum.  It was a place we had both wanted 
to visit and we were glad to have been given 
the chance in such a wonderful way.  A special 
thank you to Margaret for leading the trip.  This 
has been a day we shall always remember. 

Bridget and Ken James 

Myself, Debbie Adams and Isobel Walton 
thoroughly enjoyed the trip to the National 
Arboretum. It was a stress free and lovely day 
out. Our thanks to Margaret for organising and 
looking after us so well. 

Gwen Williams, Moreton Hall WI  



Join a ladies only lunch for homemade soups, a 
selection of breads, pates, cheese, fresh fruit and 
a natter over a cup of tea or coffee. 
Friday 17 June | 12.30-2PM 
Ham & Lentil or Spiced Parsnip 

Friday 8 July | 12.30-2PM 
Chicken or Mushroom 

Look out for more dates and soups next issue. 
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£7 per WI Member | £7.50 non member 

Park Farm | 10AM-12PM 
Fourth Monday of the Month 
£2 per member | Pay on the day 

Book via Eventbrite, your WI Secretary or the WI Office by phone, email or our booking form. 

Ever wanted to try 
paddleboarding but 
don’t have the 
equipment, don’t know 
where to go, don’t want 
to do it alone? This is your opportunity to join a 
one hour guided session in the company of 
friends. The session is fully equipped. You don’t 
need to be able to swim as buoyancy aids are 
provided. You begin paddling on your knees and 
can stay like that or if you’d like to stand an 
instructor will be on hand to help. Pro-
paddleboarders also welcome! 
Wear thin shorts or leggings, t-shirt or swim wear. 
Bring spare clothes in case you get wet! 

Meet at The Henny Swan CO10 7LS at 1.45PM 
for a briefing before your 2PM session begins and 
afterwards enjoy refreshments in the garden. 

** Don’t forget to include your buoyancy aid size 

Paddleboarding | Friday 17 June | 1.45PM  
The Henny Swan CO10 7LS | Members £23  NFWI 2022 Annual Meeting 

Saturday 11 June | 10.30am 
Virtual Tickets £5 | Book here 

NFWI have announced their guest speakers are: 

Sarah Clarke OBE, Black Rod: The first female 
Black Rod in the 650-years. She is also the first 
woman to hold the posts of Serjeant-at-Arms for 
the House of Lords, Secretary to the Lord Great 
Chamberlain and to be appointed an Officer of the 
Order of the Garter.  
Kate Garbers, Research Fellow Survivor Support 
and Independent Modern Slavery Consultant: Kate 
is a published author and works with legal teams, 
charities and Universities to look at how to better 
support survivors of slavery and trafficking.  
Anne Kerr, President of Scottish Women’s 
Federations of WIs & Margaret Broome, Chair 
Northern Ireland WIs: This will be an exciting 
opportunity to learn about the WIs in Scotland and 
Northern Ireland and extend our hands of 
friendship. 
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Monday 11 July  
Members £38  

Non members £40 

Faith & Feminism 
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Join our expert tutor, Liz Leeds, for a relaxing 
morning learning to needle felt.  You will have the 
chance to make a small item in a tea cup or a 
sweet little bunny.  You will need to bring: a tea 
cup and lunch. All other materials are provided.  

Needle Felting 
Monday 27 June | Sturmer VH 
Friday 1 July | Park Farm 
10.30AM - 1.30PM | Members £15 

Guildhall Tour with Cream Tea 
Thursday 7 July | BSE Guildhall 
2PM | Members from £8 

Shakespeare in the Park  
The Comedy of Errors 
Saturday 9 July | Park Farm  
Gates 5.30PM | Showtime 7PM 
Adults £12 | Under 16s £6 
Castle Theatre Company 
presents one of Shakespeare’s 
most riotous comedies! 

The Comedy of Errors combines the farcical 
dilemmas of mistaken identity with the desperate 
search for love, and explores the blissful, chaotic 
and hysterical reunion of a long-lost family. 

For over three decades, Castle Theatre Company 
has taken its annual summer Shakespeare tour 
around the south of England & US, performing on 
the lawns of stately homes, gardens and abbeys. 

Bring a chair and a picnic and enjoy an evening of 
riotous Shakespearean fun! 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
Seating is not provided. This is an outdoor event and will 
go ahead whatever the weather.  
Tickets also available on 

RHS Hyde Hall | Nr. Chelmsford 
Monday 5 September  
WI Members £35 | Non Member £38 
RHS Members £25 (+1 free guest) 

Discover the fascinating origins of the Coptic 
Orthodox Church (one of the most ancient 
churches in the world) tucked away in the 
peaceful greenery of Shephalbury Park followed 
by a trip to Knebworth House for the Luton 
Ladies Tour to learn about the five centuries of 
remarkable women associated with it! 
Coach pick up points include:  
Sudbury 8am 
Bury St Edmunds 8.30am  
Newmarket 9am 

Tickets on sale until Thursday 30 June 
and also available on 

RHS Hyde Hall is in the heart of the 
Essex countryside. Its attractions 

include a visitors centre and shop, restaurants 
and of course the beautiful gardens.  
Coach pick up points include:  
Bury St Edmunds 8.30am  
Sudbury 9AM 
Approx. arrival at Hyde Hall 11am. 
Enjoy a day out exploring its iconic Dry Garden, 
as well as herbaceous borders and rose gardens.  
Depart for Suffolk approx. 4.30PM. 
RHS Members receive a discounted ticket price 
and are entitled to bring along a guest for free. 
Remember to tell us if you are a RHS member! 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/swfwi-31345695607
mailto:office.swfwi@gmail.com
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/swfwi-31345695607
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Friday 2 December | Show 2PM  
Members £65 | Non Members £67 The Sports Committee are taking part in this years’ 

Girls Night Out in aid of St Nicholas Hospice. If 
you’d like to walk the six mile route with them then 
register via the official website here and then 
contact Sue Archer wongy21plus@hotmail.com or 
07876 827905 to let her know you’ll be joining 
them.  
Register before 31 May for just £15 (£20 after). 
You don’t have to wear pyjamas, just comfy 
clothing. Bunny ears are provided.  
Meet on the Angel Hill from 6.30PM for fun warm 
ups. Walk starts 8PM. 

Friday 10 September 
Angel Hill | BSE | 6.30PM 
From £15 | Register here 
Pop on you PJs and bunny 
ears and walk to support St 
Nicholas Hospice.  

Lavenham Lunch with Dr Jonathan Foyle 
Monday 19 September | Doors 10.30AM  
Lavenham Village Hall | Members £25 
Dr Jonathan Foyle has presented numerous TV 
programmes, most recently appearing in Channel 
5’s Secrets of the Royal Palaces. He is a historian 
who trained as an architect with the Courtauld 
Institute of Art, and has taught at the University of 
Cambridge. Listen to his wisdom as he teaches us 
about Elizabeth, Queen of England: the Marriage 
Bed of Henry VII and Elizabeth of York.  
Doors open at 10.30am for tea and coffee, 
followed by Jonathan’s talk at 11.30am and book 
signing. Lunch (approx. 1pm) includes a glass of 
wine and two courses (either Chicken Chasseur 
and seasonal vegetables OR vegetarian option 
and sticky toffee pudding OR individual pavlova) 
followed by tea/coffee.  
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Thursford Christmas Spectacular is the 
biggest Christmas show in Europe with its 
extravaganza of singing, dancing, music, 
humour and variety.  
Coach pick up points include: 
Sudbury 10am & Bury 10.30am 
You will arrive with time to enjoy lunch and to 
browse the on-site shops. Tickets are for the 
2PM matinee performance and lasts approx. 3 
hours.  

Pay in full or take advantage of our payment 
plan and pay a £40 deposit and the balance 
by 8 September. Deposits are non refundable.  

 
Join the Royal School of 
Needlework in July and 
August for fun stitching 

and celebrate their 
150th anniversary 
Learn from expert 

Tutors and stitch with 
like-minded people who 
share their passion for 

hand embroidery.  
A variety of exclusive 5, 3 and 2-day Online 

Classes.  Classes are suitable for those new to 
stitch as well as for the more experienced 

stitcher 

https://www.girlsnightoutwalk.co.uk/
mailto:wongy21plus@hotmail.com
https://www.girlsnightoutwalk.co.uk/
https://royal-needlework.org.uk/courses/international-summer-school-2022/classes/?utm_source=RSN+ENewsletter&utm_campaign=51259f6199-20220513-ISS-EUROPE-NON-FRIENDS&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_aaa7508c49-51259f6199-132148623&mc_cid=51259f6199&mc_eid=9a7d55
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Obituary: Janet Hewson | Great Barton WI  
It is with great sadness we have to report the 
death of our member, Janet Hewson. 
Janet was a very active WI member both in Great 
Barton and Suffolk West Federation. She was a 
member of Great Barton WI for thirty years serving 
on Committee and as President, and was 
Federation Secretary when the office was in 
Whiting St in Bury St Edmunds. Janet loved 
singing and was a member of the Federation 
Choir. She also played Mah Jong at Park Farm. 
At Great Barton she started a “Singing for Fun” 
group, and enjoyed walking with Strollers and 
Rambling. Janet also enjoyed Scottish Country 
Dancing and gardening and organising plant 
sales for her church. 
Janet will be missed by all her friends and our 
condolences go to her husband and sister . 

Janice Campbell, WI President 

Woolpit WI  Our WI Annual Meeting was well 
attended and we are pleased to have some new 
names added to the committee and to our officers. 
We were sad to see our President and Secretary 
stand down, having served us all so well over the 
last years in such a kind and caring way, 
especially Angela Green who has worked so hard 
and with such enthusiasm - a truly willing horse.  
Once our business was complete, we all had a bit 
of fun with a "blind taste comparison test". All 
members were given a small sample of 3 different 
items; mature cheddar cheese, a chocolate 
digestive biscuit and plain potato crisp - one a 
well known brand name and three supermarket 
brands, and told to rank them in order of 
preference. Lidl came out exceptionally well. Will 
we all be changing our present store - very likely!  

Liz Hitchcock, WI Member 

Haverhill Owls WI  We had a good attendance 
for Daniel Wheal’s very informative talk on Herbal 
Medicine. Dan, a Suffolk boy, with a love for 
gardening and growing, developed his passion for 
Herbal Medicine via an interest in 
Psychology and Horticultural 
Therapy.  
He gave a good insight into the 
beginnings of Herbalism and the principles of 
using herbs for better sleep, a healthy liver and 
digestive system which then encourages the body 
to ‘heal itself’. We were also treated to a sample of 
a herbal ‘cold’ mix, a tincture made from of a 
variety of herbs including elderberry, liquorice, 
thyme, horse radish etc, which was described by 
some of the ladies as ‘quite distinctive’ and 
‘earthy’. It certainly made for a fun and interesting 
evening.     

Corrine Griffey, WI Member 

Obituary: Mavis Hanson | Bury WI  
We are sorry to report the sad loss of Mavis 
Hanson aged 89 years .  
Mavis had been with our institute almost since its 
formation in 1968, and was a valued and 
enthusiastic member taking on various roles on the 
committee throughout the years. She vigorously 
promoted the WI locally, being elected in the 80’s 
to represent Suffolk West on a police panel for 
crime prevention and road safety. 
 Mavis will be remembered for her anecdotes of 
running a B&B, colourful hats and her love of jazz. 
She will be sorely missed. 

Isabel Glasscock, WI Member 
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Shimpling & Alpheton WI Our president Steph 
Eady opened the meeting with a welcome to all 
and introduced the speaker, Vernon Lever, who 
had brought along a large selection of his 
watercolour paintings for us to see.   
Vernon only paints in 
watercolour  and it was 
amazing how many 
different types of 
subjects can be 
beautifully produced by 
this method.  He had 
brought with him a sketch of a scene from 
somewhere in Suffolk and the competition for the 
evening was “Guess the Location of this 
Painting”.  Vernon proceeded to paint this sketch, 
explaining his various methods of mixing colours 
and starting with just water, he painted the water 
all round the scene before adding more features.  
He demonstrated how to prepare the sky with 
blue/grey hues and continued adding water to 
weaken the depth of the blue, to great effect.  As 
Vernon continued to paint the roofs of the 
buildings and highlighting doors, windows, boats, 
sea walls, trees and reflections in the water, so the 
painting began to evolve into a recognisable 
scene.   
Once finished members wrote on slips of paper 
where they thought the scene was. Unfortunately, 
nobody had the right answer, so names were 
entered into a pot and the first out won the 
watercolour painting of the scene in question.  The 
correct location was Chelmondiston. 
Vernon was very amusing and had us all laughing.  
Everybody enjoyed the presentation and we look 
forward to seeing Vernon again sometime in the 
future. 

Jean Treharne, WI Committee Member 

Great Ashfield & Badwell Ash WI held their 
Annual Meeting in a red, white and blue 
themed hall, with red tablecloths, and 
union Jack bunting. Our members 
found something in the colours to wear, 
which was our tribute to her Majesty in her very 
special year. 
Midge our President opened the meeting 
welcoming everyone including our speaker Val 
Simpson (Suffolk West ACWW Representative) 
and then continued with WI business.  Our 
Committee was re-elected  including President 
Midge who had a full house of votes.  Val then 
gave us a presentation about ACWW. 
Our competition, memorabilia regarding Queen 
Elizabeth II,  filled two tables. The winner being a 
sample of cloth made by Warner's of Braintree, 
which one of our member's Grandfather helped to 
produce.  It was hung in Westminster Abbey for 
The Coronation.   
We then enjoyed refreshments and a raffle. 

Nancy Calderbank, WI Member 
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Kedington WI  Twelve of our members had a very 
enjoyable hour and a half walk round the village in 
April for ACWW’s Women Walk the World.  

Val Farthing, WI Member 

Kedington WI Members 



Rickinghall WI  In April we held our first coffee 
morning at the Bell Inn where 12 of us enjoyed 
coffee, cake and a good chat. We also visited 
Calkewood for a Bluebell Walk, followed by tea/
coffee, amazing cakes and again a good chat.  
The bluebells were stunning and there was even 
an orchid and some rare flowers to be seen.  The 
open morning was in aid of Macmillan Research 
and our hosts Philippa and Rob were pleased to 
report that they raised £310. 
We held our Annual Meeting at the beginning of 
May when Jill Newell our Adviser joined us.  After 
the formal business, which included voting 
member Pam Lamb onto the committee, we 
relaxed with quizzes, jokes and refreshments 
which included some delectable canapes 
prepared and served by our very own Jennie (with 
some help of course!).  As well as a general 
knowledge quiz we had a light-hearted quiz about 
underwear; “What was the first patented bra made 
from?”  A) 2 half coconuts, B) 2 handkerchiefs or 
C) face flannels.  The answer is B. And “The bikini 
took its name from…?”  A) an Arabic word 
meaning brief, B) the tiny pacific island used in an 
atom bomb test or C) a small female member of a 
motorcycle gang.  The answer is B.  It’s surprising 
what you can learn at a WI meeting. 

We are actively involved in the 
forthcoming Jubilee Celebrations. We 
will be taking part in the Community 
Exhibition at St Mary’s Church Redgrave 

on Saturday 4 June and joining in the United 
Church service at St Mary’s Church on Sunday 5 
June, as well as running a bottle tombola at the 
Jubilee Fair at Rickinghall Village Hall later that 
day. So a lot to organise and look forward to. 

Rosemary Setterfield, WI President 
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Barton Mills WI  We began our evening with a 
short talk from John Robinson from Lasting Power 
of Attorney Made Simple.  He explained the 
importance of getting our affairs in order for those 
families with close members who have lost their 
mental capacity. It was very thought provoking. 
We found the resolution a difficult one to talk 
about, several members added their thoughts to 
the discussion  and then we voted.  It left more 
questions unanswered than answered. 
The committee all agreed to stand for another 
year but called for more members to join as there 
are only four at present. 
To lift the mood of the evening we ended with a 
Beetle Drive and our raffle. 
At our June meeting we will be celebrating the 
Queen’s Jubilee with a floral arrangement 
workshop in red, white and blue and dressing in 
red, white and blue for the occasion. You can find 
out more about our WI, when and where we meet, 
at our website:  www.wibartonmills.weebly.com 

Marilyn Badger, WI Secretary 
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Sturmer WI walked the beautiful Stour Valley 
countryside for ACWW’s Women Walk the World 
event in  April and raised £67! 

Jo Porth, WI Secretary 

Stumer WI Members Ready to Set Off! 

http://www.wibartonmills.weebly.com


2023 Diaries 

WI Diaries are £7.50 each 
(+£1.25 postage). Collection 
from WI Office also available. 

Order via the WI Office or your WI Secretary 
by 31 August. Delivery delayed until October.  
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Hundon WI  Sadly I missed the wonderful Chris 
Burford when he came along to our WI in March to 
show us how to make his Dutch biscuit recipe. 
Chris demonstrated how to make two basic types 
of dough, then proceeded to show how these 
basic doughs were combined to give a variety of 
shapes and 
patterns including 
checker board, 
marbled, pyramid 
and cherry. 
Everyone enjoyed 
watching his skill 
and acting as 
tasters at the end. 
In April we swung our way through the 60’s with 
songs from Barry and Pete, they were great and 
we had some surprise dancers in our midst as 
well as a couple of hand jivers! Maybe it was the 
Prosecco or just happy memories from our pasts.  
This month we have our Annual Meeting and on 
9th June you can join us for a trip to Little Hall in 
Lavenham followed by afternoon tea. Fingers 
crossed for warm weather. 

Carol Massey, WI Member 

Horringer Court WI  For our Annual Meeting our 
speaker was Wendy Smith, who has been an 
umpire and line judge at Wimbledon for 37 years.  
Wendy spoke about what is required 
from a line judge, not just making 
calls but ensuring ball changes take 
place at the right time amongst many 
other things.  She has umpired junior 
and wheelchair finals and also officiated at the 
2012 London Olympic Games.  She gave us many 
statistics including the fact that 5,000 kilos of 
bananas are consumed by the players during the 
tournament and 192,000 punnets of strawberries 
are eaten by spectators at a cost of £2.50 for 10 
strawberries, the strawberries are specially grown 
in Kent and picked freshly every day. We learnt so 
much of what goes on behind the scenes, a very 
interesting talk. 
We elected our new President Lucy Fromings and 
wish her well for her year in office. 

Horringer Court WI Committee 

Pakenham WI  We were absolutely delighted to 
welcome Bob Champion as our guest speaker at 
the beginning of May. This truly inspiring man told 
us the story of his brilliant racing career. He 
started as a stable boy in Yorkshire and worked 
his way up to fulfil his dream of racing in the 
Grand National on Aldaniti. He beat all the odds to 
conquer cancer and after recuperating in the USA 
returned to triumph again in the racing world. He 
has since raised enormous sums of money for the 
Bob Champion Cancer charity. A-MA-ZING 
We were delighted to welcome yet more new 
members, celebrate an 80th birthday, vote on a 
resolution and conduct an Annual Meeting. Wow 
what a night!  

Mary Kirby, WI President 
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Sharon, Martha, Geraldine and 
Jean tuck in.  

Our golden ticket winner for May is 
Mary Bradley (Walsham Le Willows WI) 

mailto:office.swfwi@gmail.com


Wickhambrook WI  It was decided to hold our 
usual monthly meeting first and get the business 
out of the way. We were joined by our delegate 
from Chevington WI who will vote on our behalf at 
the National Annual Meeting in Liverpool next 
month. There was a brief discussion on the 
resolution concerning the diagnosis and treatment 
of ADHD and Autism in the case of girls who tend 
to be be undiagnosed and left without sufficient 
support. The proposal was voted through almost 
unanimously. 
With the business part of the meeting over, we 
took a break for refreshments with cakes made by 
committee members. It was then time for our 
Annual Meeting where reports from the Secretary, 
President and Treasurer were read out. Reports 
were also presented from the walking and reading 
groups. The main business was the formation of a 
new committee and appointment of new officers.  
We were pleased that four new WI members were 
keen to join the committee. Hilary Bradfield 
agreed to be the new President, Wendy Mansfield 
will take over secretarial duties and Polly Puxley 
will be the new Treasurer. Wickhambrook now has 
48 members and a committee of eleven who are 
looking forward to taking the WI forward. 

Wendy Mansfield, WI Member 
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Moreton Hall WI  You might remember Annette 
Brown, Moreton Hall’s Secretary, created a post 
box topper to raise climate 
awareness for the Show the 
Love Campaign back in 
February. Well, Annette has 
been back at it and this 
time she’s created not one, 
but THREE post box toppers for the Queen’s 
Jubilee. You can find her celebratory creations 
scattered across Bury St Edmunds! 

Show the Love Feb 22 

Spot this one in West 
Suffolk Hospital Foyer 

Outside Moreton Hall 
Post Office 

Next to Westley Estate 
Post Office 

Sleep Out Suffolk are Suffolk East WI members who 
organise an annual camping event at Hallowtrees 

Campsite, Nacton (near Ipswich). 
 

Tickets are £50 for the weekend incl. breakfast. 

Entertainment and activities are also included, 
as well as craft workshops (for a small 

additional cost). 
 

Tents, caravans and campervans all welcome. 
If you prefer your creature comforts there are 
hotels just a few minutes drive from the site. 

 
For more information email 

sleepoutsuffolk@gmail.com or visit their  
Sleep Out Suffolk Facebook page  

 

mailto:sleepoutsuffolk@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/sleepoutsuffolk
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Name: WI:  Email:  

Tel:   Address: Tickets are emailed. Include an address if you would like them posted. 

ORDER FORM 

PAYMENT: Please include a reference (i.e. name of event/item) with payment 

Total: £ By: 

EVENT/ITEM PRICE NO.  NAME/EMAIL/MOBILE REQ. INFORMATION 
Soup & Natter  
Friday 17 June 
12.30-2PM | Park Farm 

Members £7 
Non Members 

£7.50 

  Dietary requirements: 

Paddleboarding 
Friday 17 June 
1.45PM | The Henny Swan 

Members £23   Buoyancy size: 

Craft & Chat 
June | July 
10AM-12PM | Park Farm 

Members £2 
Paid on the day 

  Please tick session(s): 
 27 June   
 25 July 

Needle Felting 
Monday 27 June | Sturmer VH 
Friday 1 July | Park Farm 
10.30AM-1.30PM 

Members £15   Please tick session: 
 Sturmer Village Hall 
 Park Farm  

Soup & Natter  
Friday 8 July 
12.30-2PM | Park Farm 

Members £7 
Non Member 

£7.50 

  Dietary requirements: 

Shakespeare in the Park 2022 
Saturday 9 July | Park Farm 
Gates 5.30PM | Show 7PM 

Adults £12 
Under 16s £6 

   

Faith & Feminism 
Monday 11 July 
Knebworth 

Members £38 
Non Member £40 

  Coach pick up point: 
 Sudbury 
 Bury   Newmarket 

RHS Hyde Hall  
Monday 5 September 
Essex 

WI Members £35 
Non Member £38 

RHS Members £25 

  Coach pick up point:  
 Bury   
 Sudbury 

Lavenham Lunch 
Monday 19 September 
Lavenham Village Hall  
Doors 10.30AM  
DR Jonathan Foyle 11.30AM 

Members £25   Menu choice: 
 Chicken Chasseur 
 Vegetarian Option 
 Sticky Toffee 
 Pavlova 
Dietary Requirements: 
 

Thursford Christmas 
Friday 2 December | Norfolk 

Members £65  
Non Member £67  

  Coach pick up point: 
 Sudbury        Bury 

2023 WI Diary £7.50 + £1.25 P&P    Post       Collect 

Refunds (-£2 admin fee) are only issued if your ticket can be resold. Please contact the WI Office 

 BACS (See front of Hive for bank details)  Cheque (SWFWI) 

 Secure online payment link (contact the WI Office )  
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